
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

April 10th, 2019

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the April 10th Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows: Howes, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Shipp, and Curry were present.  Absent was Newton & Bush.
Chairman Curry established a quorum was present and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motioned was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

A motioned was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the March 12th, 2019 meeting minutes with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 abstain, motion carried. 

Committee Reports

Police-Mr. Loane reported on the Police Committee meeting held on April 10th.  Items discussed were the squad car and handbook.  

Legislative/Economic Development-Mrs. Shipp mentioned the impact the County will be facing with the recent minimum wage increase.

Health Board-None 

Judicial-none

Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that grass seed has been planted on the courthouse lawn. They are still looking for someone to do the roof repairs.

Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported on the Road & Bridge Committee meeting held on March 12th.  Items discussed were the compensation to highway secretary, possibly getting the truck replacement on some type of schedule, purchasing a roller and other items that Mr. Nobel will address in his highway report.

Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Howes/Eberle-None

Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-Mrs. Shipp informed the board that they have begun reviewing documents provided by Duane Stevens relating to job descriptions and policy & procedures currently used by Henry County. 

Finance-A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Auditor's Report

Ron Hilton gave his annual report on the 2017/2018 audit done by Meister, Hilton, Chitwood & Associates, Inc.  Overall the County finished the year on the positive side, with a few suggestions from Mr. Hilton to shore up some deficiencies in other areas.

County Highway Report

Mr. Nobel has completed the NBIS training and is now certified as the NBIS program manager to inspect all county bridges.  He will be using the township road commissioners to help with the inspections. 

2019 MFT paperwork was submitted on March 21.  There were a few revision requests from IDOT, which have been addressed.  The bid letting will be the first part of May.

Mr. Nobel will be working with IDOT to get the North Valley bridge project back on track.

Mr. Nobel will also be working with the engineering firm that drew up the original plans to get the Duncan Road project back on track and approved as a "day-labor" project using federal funds.

Several requests have been received from IDOT to complete final paperwork on old projects dating as far back as 2007.  Those will be addressed as time allows.

Sheriff's Report

Mowing bids were opened.  There 3 bids presented were from M and M Lawn Service, Colgan Home Creations and Integrity Lawn Services.  After some discussion a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to accept the bid from Colgan Home Creations for $2,750 with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No update on E911, hopefully, find out more next month in Springfield at lobby day.

The insurance reimbursement for the burned up squad car will be approximately $30,000.  That along with funds from the budget will be used to purchase a Tahoe. 

The Sheriff reported on the rotation schedule planned for the squad cars. 

Due to the Leads policy, the Sheriff's Department cannot run driving abstracts on other county employees.

It was suggested by Mr. Howes to contact the roofing company that did the Highway Department roof for the repairs needed on the Sheriff's Office roof.  

A lactation room will be housed in the former closet area of the Assessor's Office.

New Business

Mat Schneppel from Henry County OEM gave a report on what his office has been up to in regards to fulfilling the intergovernmental agreement between Henry & Stark County:

They now have a credentialing machine and all County employees will be getting official badges. This will help control cordoned off areas in the event of an emergency situation and keep out unauthorized individuals.

Grant reports for Stark County have been submitted. 

Baxter Pharmaceuticals has sponsored the refresh of the stock trailer, which allowed for the replacement of all expired supplies.  

Stark County has been moved from the Peoria Red Cross chapter to the Quad City chapter to simplify the paperwork process.  

There will be a test done of the Stark County emergency operations plan via a full-scale 2-day exercise with MAVIS & ILEAS partners on April 27th & 28th. 

Mr. Schneppel was able to secure a 24% increase in federal grant reimbursements form the HMEP program for the next federal fiscal year.

Work is being done on the Illinois capability and threat assessment document for the state.

The CodeRED payment was delayed due to the bills being sent to the wrong address.  That has been straightened out and they waived all late fees. 

Lastly, Mr. Scheppel presented a hazardous materials ordinance to be passed by the County. This will require emergency support personnel to notify him if there has been any type of hazardous material spill.  A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

A resolution to appoint Cheryl L. Daum to the Stark County Health Board was presented.  A motion was made to approve the resolution by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

There were 4 resolutions for appointments to the four fire protection districts.  

Jason Cresto to the Bradford Fire Protection District with a motion made to approve the resolution by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.  

Bill Winans to the Lafayette Fire Protection District with a motion made to approve the resolution by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Shipp with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Gary Steward to the Toulon Fire Protection District with a motion made to approve the resolution by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 abstain, motion carried.

Ross Elsasser to the Wyoming Fire Protection District with a motion made to approve the resolution by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Circuit Clerk Julie Kenney presented a resolution to increase fees in the Circuit Clerk's Office.  A motion was made to approve the resolution by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Chairman Curry presented a resolution to finalize the purchase of real property by the County for use as an animal control shelter/impound lot facility.  Mrs. Shipp made a motion to approve the resolution with a second by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Old Business

The appointment of a noxious weed control officer has been pushed until next month.

Other Business

A resolution was presented for monetary compensation to Highway Department Secretary Christine Moore for duties performed in the absence of a County Engineer.  After a lengthy discussion a motion was made by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the resolution and award Mrs. Moore the amount of $4,373.20 with 5 ayes, 1 nay, 0 abstain.

A resolution to affirm and adopt the Memorandum of Agreement in the Matter of Vicki Krost, Plaintiff v. Kevin Ferris, Stark County, and S & F Trucking was presented. The terms of the agreement are that the defendant S & F Trucking, Co. will pay $80,000 and the County will pay $20,000 to the Plaintiff. The County's portion will be paid by insurance. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the resolution with a second by Mrs. Shipp with all present voting aye, motion carried.

At 9:18 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

Stark County Clerk
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